
April 2020 

Where does the time go? Time for another chapter report. 

News since our last meeting. At our last meeting, February 16 we had 3 new members join 
the Mohave Chapter and then about 2 days later we had 2 more members join. Things are 
looking up with membership. Shirley Bizub and myself work to develop a new chapter 
patch, that patch was voted and approved, several pics were posted on our FB page. 

Our next meeting is this Sunday, March 15. I have worked on a chapter banner with the 
same chapter patch design, I will present it at the meeting and hopefully have it at Too 
Broke. On Saturday, Mar. 21 we will do a chapter ride with the destination to be determined 
at the meeting. 

The following is a testimony of the reach of the internet and the State of Arizona ABATE 
website. About 6 months ago, Bernie contacted we by e mail inquiring about ABATE and the 
Mohave Chapter. Bernie and his wife Christina currently live in Bloomington, IL and are 
moving to Fort Mohave, hopefully by May on completion of their house, in fact they will be 
living about 1 mile from where Cynde and I live in Fort Mohave. We have chatted over the 
phone 5 - 6 times and they joined about 1 month after that first email. Three weeks ago, 
Bernie and his friend Dale came down with a 26 foot truck of belongings to unload into a 
storage unit. I went over to meet them and help unload the truck into the storage unit, that 
evening Bernie, Dale, Cynde and myself went out for dinner together. We are very excited 
about meeting them and looking forward to them moving down here, I think they will be 
active members in the chapter. 
 
Until next month, take care and ride safe. 
 
Tom Aydt 
Mohave Chapter Coordinator 


